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3 July 2023 
 
 
Frank 
Via Email: fyi-request-23079-7bed71c5@requests.fyi.org.nz 

 
 
 

Dear Frank 
 
We respond to your request for Official Information received by Council by way of Transfer from 
Environment Canterbury on 22 June 2022 for information on this Council’s seismic building rating 
for buildings intended/likely to be used as the ECC or EOC following an event.  In particular you 
requested the building/s current %nbs at IL4, the date of the last assessment and the type of the 
seismic assessment completed.   
 
The information you have requested is as follows: 
 
Currently the EOC following a seismic event for Selwyn is the Council Headquarters (SDC HQ) 
located at 2 Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston.  The building was originally built in 2006 and underwent 
seismic strengthening along with an execu�ve pod addi�on in 2019.  The table below details the 
%NBS for the various areas within the building following the building works carried out in 2019. 
 
 

 
Building 
Name 

Location BC/CS  
Ref #’s 

Occupancy 
Limit 

Design IL   %NBS Status / Information 
Source 

SDC HQ 2 Norman 
Kirk Drive, 
Rolleston 

BC061302 
BC190951 
R770264 

525 IL4 - Executive 
pod (EOC support) 

IL4 – Council 
Chambers, 
Customer services 
area and generator 
room (EOC)   
IL2 – 
Offices/remainder 
of building 

100%  
 
70%  
 
 
45% 

SDC EOC 
IL and NBS details 
obtained from structural 
calculations submitted for 
strengthening works in 
2019 ref. BC190951 and 
Beca engineering 
assessment dated 6 March 
2018 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
Tim Harris 
Interim CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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